Our Ref: 03.PC0249 —
Your Ref: Atlantic Aviation Group

Ciara McDonagh
O'Neill O'Malley Ltd.,
2nd Floor, Technology House,

Galway Technology Park,
Parkmore,
Galway.
9th August 2017
Re:

Proposed extension to the external car park ancillary to the
AAG Hangar facility at Shannon Industrial Estate,
Shannon free zone,

Shannon, Co. Clare.

Dear Madam,

[ have been asked by An Bord Pleanila to refer to your request for pre-application consultation in relation to the above
mentioned proposed development.

Following an examination of the case the Board hereby requests submission of the following information/clarification.

1. In your letter received by the Board on 17th July 2017 the development is described as the " .
relocation of the existing Shannon Airport boundary to provide a 1,719 sq.m. extension to the external
car park area with 87 no. additional car parking spaces to the south west of the site, external lighting
and all associated site works and services". However section 3.3 (description of proposed external
work) of the submitted document ILS Assessment on External Work also lodged with the request refers
to other works and development including new storage shed. Please clarify the extent of development
the subject of this pre application consultation request and include a full description of development
and all appropriate drawings describing such.

2. Please provide details of the proposed applicants business activities including those presently taking
place at the AAG hangar.
3. Please provide a justification for the expansion of the parking area as proposed on the submitted

drawings and indicate the use made of the existing car park (including whether public/private etc).
Please indicate the intended use of the entire extended car parking area including whether it is
proposed for use in association with general passenger or other traffic travelling through the airport

4. Please provide a full statement in regard to whether in the prospective applicant's opinion the proposed
development does or does not meet any of the criteria set out in section 37A(2) of the Act

The above information should be submitted to the Board within 14 days from the date of this letter i.e. on or before
5.30 p.m. on the 23rd August, 2017.

In this regard, please submit 3 hard copies and one electronic copy of the above information.



If you have any queries in relation to the matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board. Please quote the
above mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference numberin any correspondenceor telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,
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Muiriosa Casselis
Executive Officer
Direct Line:01-8737247
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